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Dear Parents and Carers, 

DODGEBALL COMPETITION 

Eight children from base 9 took part in a dodgeball competition this week 
and came third out of 11 schools. They have now made it to the final. 
They were congratulated for their team work and superb behaviour. Well 
done and thank-you to all those children who took part. There are some 
photographs further on in the newsletter. 

DATES: 
Further on in the newsletter are all the dates for the spring term. 

Dates for next week: 

• 3rd February ~ Online safety production ‘HOPE’ ~ KS2 

• 6th February ~ Time to talk day 

• 6th February ~ Base 4 open afternoon for parents ~ 2.30-3.00 

• 7th February ~ Base 5 ~ Dodgeball competition (5 girls and 5 boys) 

• 7th February ~ Base 9 ~ Dodgeball finals  

BOOKS 

We re finding some of our books are not being returned to school. Can you 
please check at home and please return these. Phonics books are needed for 
others to read. If books continue to be lost etc. we will have to request a 
charge for these so we can then replace them. 

PRE-SCHOOL WRAP AROUND CARE: 

Afterschool club at the Pre-School is now available Monday to Friday with 
collection times of 4.30pm and 5.30pm. 

For more information or to request a booking form please contact them: 

Email: Teaguesbridgepre-school@hotmail.com 

Phone: 01952 617190 or 07961975987 

Have a Lovely weekend ~ Mrs Abdulla 

mailto:Teaguesbridgepre-school@hotmail.com
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 PE 

We are focusing on 
teamwork and 

communication skills through 
orienteering 
in PE this 

half term. We have worked on 
communication through team 

games and used maps to 
complete an orienteering course. 

Literacy 

We have been focusing on improving the complexity of our 
sentences. We have learned to use commas in a list (Boggis, 

Bunce and Bean were horrible farmers) and conjunctions 
both coordinating (Mrs Fox was worried but Mr Fox had a 

plan.) and subordinating (The Small Foxes were scared 
when the shovels came through the roof of the den.).  

      Maths 

I have been so impressed with the number of children being me 
completed times table booklets! We have made great progress in 
becoming fluent in our two times table and in class our square 

number—keep it up times tables are key number facts 
that will help overall fluency. In our lessons we have 

been focusing on measurements of length. 
We have learned how many 
centimetre are in a metre and how many millimetre 

are in a centimetre 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

French  

This week in French, the children recapped their knowledge on French animal nouns. We 
played a game in order to practice our listening skills. We then practiced speaking        
confidently by telling the class what pets we have and what pets we would like.  

 

Chinese New Year  

For Chinese New Year, we have 
been learning about the signifi-
cance of the celebration, exploring 
the zodiac animals and discovering 
traditions such as lion dancing 
and giving red envelopes. The  
children created their own red 
lanterns decorating them with 
Chinese patterns.  

 

        English 

Over the last couple of weeks we have continued immersing ourselves in 
our African text. We have been learning about expanded noun phrases, 
adverbs and how to use speech in our writing.  

 

Maths 

In Maths, we have moved onto our new unit of ‘Time’. We have learnt o’clock, half 
past, quarter past and quarter to. We have also converted years, months and days 
as well as hours, minutes and seconds. Please continue practicing telling the time with 
your child.  

J’ai quatre chiens et 
un lapin - Jack 

Je voudrais un    
serpent - Corbyn 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Literacy 

This week in Literacy we have built on our sentence work looking at fronted ad-
verbials (starting a sentence with a when, where or how) and then looked at in-
cluding expanded noun phrases (2 adjectives before a noun separated by a comma) 
to improve our sentence quality. Finally we have looked at relative clauses 
(including extra information about a noun) and how they begin with relative 
pronouns (who, which, where, when, that.) When we put all of these skills togeth-
er the children have been able to come up with some fantastic sentences that they 
can then put into paragraphs, more specifically character and setting descriptions. 

Maths: 

In Maths we have been studying a variety of problems 
and different ways to solve them. These included 
word problems and interpreting the calculations we 
needed, missing number equations meaning we may 
have to use inverse calculations and balancing equa-
tions which meant we had to look at what was similar 
on each side of the equation and then alter the other 
number accordingly to balance it out. Next week we 

are focused on fractions, specifically adding and sub-
tracting whole numbers with fractions mixed in. 

Geography 

Our Climate change topic is well under way with 
our focus this week being on the Polar regions. 
We discussed where they are located on a globe 
and that their purpose is for cooling down our 
planet by reflecting heat from the sun away 

from the earth. We discussed how the polar re-
gions differ in the north and south poles and 
what is being done to protect these regions. We 
further discussed what would happen if the ice 
caps continue to melt and what that would mean 

for future generations. 

 



 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

Another great couple of weeks here in Octopi class.  

We enjoyed acknowledging World Religion Day through exploring the religion of 
Islam.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

The children had a go at sketching and shading images of mosques, here are 
some examples of their work…  

 

Furthermore, the children have been exploring animals in French. We have 
learnt a variety of different animal nouns as well as the rules and exceptions 
that we must apply when discussing plural animals. This week the children have 
learnt how to say what their favourite animals are and discuss what animals 
they have as pets.  

 

In English, the children have been exploring the narrative ‘Ronan and the Mer-
maid’. We have been looking at various grammar elements including how to use 
speech accurately, use fronted adverbials as a cohesive device, expanded noun 
phrases to describe characters and settings and how to use a semicolon in re-
placement of a subordinating conjunction.  

 

We are looking forward to finishing this week by celebrating Chinese New Year 
and decorating the classroom with a variety of handmade decorations to 
acknowledge this special time for many around the world.   



 

 

 

  

       This week in Sharks, we have been working on our sentence construction in literacy. 
We have looked at , nouns, verbs, adverbs and conjunction to improve our descriptive sen-
tences. In art, we have started to look at how line can be used in abstract art. We have 
studied works by Piet Mondrian, a key artist in the Neoplasticism movement, who only used     
horizontal, vertical lines and primary colours. Here are some of our examples.: .  

 

 

Lexi  

Isabella 

Annie  

Lucas 

In Maths, we have been calculating volume of cubes 
and cuboids. We carried out an investigation making 
3 D shapes and then working out their volume. Here 
are some of our shapes   



 

 

 

 

Homework of the week award 
We have introduced a new award for Friday’s award assembly. 

This is in recognition of the fabulous homework most of our children produce. It is 
also to show the importance of doing homework. 

We need to ensure that children are equipped to be able to complete homework, as a 
school we are looking at our homework offer and adapting it to meet the needs of 
the children.  

The most important homework your child can complete is reading, this opens the 
doors to all other learning in school and in life. 

Each Base has nominated two children for this week’s homework of the week award 
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Turtles Savannah-
Grace 

Hope 

Starfish Ellie Damian  

Seahorses Aniya Brendan 

Dolphins Dominic George 

Seals Poppy  Harrison 

Swordfish Dara Max 

Belugas Eloise Simran 

Octopi Leon Emily 

Sharks Anastasia Amara 



 

 

 

 

Star Player of the week award 
 

On Monday, Thursday and Friday, all children have PE. This is de-
livered by the Crossbar coach. The coaches have recently introduced 
star player of the week from each base. This is because of the ef-
fort they make and the sportsmanship they show. Please see the chil-
dren chosen for ‘Star Player of the week’ award this week. 
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Turtles George 

Starfish Neda 

Seahorses Clark 

Dolphins Theo 

Seals Carter 

Swordfish Charmaine 

Belugas Harrison 

Octopi  Mason 

Sharks Parmeet 
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Friday Awards 

Our Awards Assembly takes place on a Friday via Microsoft Teams. Children were awarded with 
their certificates in class. Please see below a list of the children who have received awards this 

week. 

Best class attendance this week: 

KS1 ~ Seahorses ~ 100% ~  FANTASTIC  

KS2 ~ Beluga’s~ 99% ~ SUPER 

 

Base Star of 
the week 

Worker of 
the week 

Whale Rules 
Champion 

Respectful 
Rangers 

Handwriting 
Heroes 

Punctual 
Panda 

Best at-
tendance 

1 Remy Antoni 

Zhaire 

Obie 

Miran 

Archie 

Yuvraj 

Daria Heidi Freddie 

2 Lottie Millie 

Roman 

Marnie 

Neda 

Bella 

Maria 

Arlo Amelia Finley 

3 Eric Nathan  

Emilia 

Ava 

George 

Nathan  

Sienna 

Jaipreet  Alfie Bridget 

4 Jasmine Aria 

Tymo 

Ibrahim 

Maya  

Willow 

Arnesh 

Alfie Heidi Sohaib 

5 Harriet Luna 

Carter  

Elizabeth 

Matilda 

Sophie 

Lexi 

Joey Kevin Retal 

6 Jack Harrison 

Koray 

Corbyn 

Dara 

Samavia  

James 

Ivy Jaskarn Essa 

7 Pradeep Sakina 

Jairaj  

Bella 

Lilly 

Blake 

Halimat 

Emma Jessica Harry 

8 Dylanjot Luke 

Kendall 

Nikola 

Iris 

Tola 

Darwin  

Louie Alfie Tillie 

9 Callum Maizey 

Isabella 

Thomas 

Betul 

Parmeet 

Jakub 

Michal Evelyn Jayden  
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